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Draft Meeting Summary

Placer County Water Agency (PCWA) hosted a stakeholder meeting for the Middle Fork American River Project (MFP).  The key agenda items for this meeting included a review of administrative issues, a discussion of the upcoming FERC scoping meeting, a discussion and approval of the operations modeling process, and a discussion regarding the 2007 Study Implementation Progress Report.  A handout packet containing copies of the meeting presentation materials (referenced by handout number) was provided to the meeting participants. 

Meeting Summary

The meeting summary is organized by agenda item.  Each agenda item includes a brief overview of the agenda topic followed by a summary of key decisions or action items, if any.  

Administrative Issues and Announcements 

The following summarizes a number of MFP relicensing administrative issues and announcements. 

· Introductions/Review Agenda:  The meeting was opened with a round of introductions and review of the agenda (Handout No. 1).
· November 6, 2007 Meeting Summary (Handout No. 2):  The Draft Meeting Summary was accepted without comment.  
March 4, 2008 FERC Scoping Meeting Discussion
PCWA described the itinerary for the March 4 FERC scoping meeting.  The meeting would cover FERC’s NEPA scoping requirements and PCWA’s CEQA scoping requirements.  PG&E’s French Meadows Transmission Line Project would also hold a scoping meeting at the same time.  The site visit that is required to be held during the scoping meeting has been rescheduled for June 25, 2008.  On March 5, PCWA will host a helicopter tour for FERC staff.
Contingent on the comments received at the scoping meeting, PCWA is considering requesting an expedited technical study plan (TSP) approval process because the plans were included in the Pre-Application Document (PAD).  Comments on the PAD, including the TSPs, and FERC’s Scoping Document 1 are due to FERC by April 11.
Modeling Process Proposal Discussion
PCWA presented a process for developing and using a MFP operations model (Handout No. 3).  To summarize, PCWA proposed that two committees be formed:  the Model Steering Committee and the Model Technical Team.  The steering committee would largely be responsible for guiding the use of the model and the technical team would largely be responsible for ensuring the technical capabilities of the model.  PCWA will solicit membership for both groups.  
2007 Study Implementation Progress Report Overview
PCWA’s 2007 Study Implementation Progress Report (Handout No. 4) was distributed and summarized.  The discussion focused on process as well as the minor variances in technical study plan implementation.  Some of the minor variances resulted from site inaccessibility, modifications to implementation timing, as well as voluntary enhancements.  The Plenary also discussed the aquatic technical studies including the observations of a nuisance algae, Didymosphenia geminata, and methylmercury in fish tissue.
Adjournment
May 5, 2008
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